
SMITHSONIAN INSTITUTION 
UNITED STATES NATIONAL MUSEUM 

WASHINGTON, D. C. 20560 

Mr. Oscar E. Nonnig 
29 Chelsea Drive 
Fort Warth, Texas 76115 

Dear Oscar: 

}l:l.rch 11, 1965 

Congratulations on the two large irons from Oklahoma.. Next 
to getting them for our collection I enjoy seeing your collection 
grow. 

Are these separate irons or two individuals of the same fall? 
One good way to find out, is to let us cut a section and give you 
the inforrration so you can get out a description of these. How 
about doing a job with us? 

About the Venus stone, all I have is a note on the cards that 
you were going to supply inforrra.tion. Venus is in Johnson County 
so I can put a dot on the map, but I don 't lmow if it's a find or 
fall. I have it listed as a stone. Brian Mason has no information 
on this either. 

We again offer our services in typing the meteorite if we can 
get enough to rrake a good thin section. How about it? 

:Enclosed is a copy of all the meteorites we know about in 
Oklahoma.. I certainly need the data on your two new irons. 

With kindest personal regards, I remain 

Cordially yours, 

Enclosure 

E. P. Henderson 
Curator 
Division of Meteorites 


